
 

 

 

 

 

 

Welcome to all our new faculty and coaches. Welcome back all our returning faculty 

and coaches.  I hope the summer provided you with an opportunity to relax and reju-

venate for another exciting year.    

 

Over the course of the fall semester, I will fill you in on what is happening with the 

budget, negotiations, and other issues critical to our membership.  For now, beyond 

welcoming you back, I want to begin early to encourage you, as you plan your sched-

ules, to think about getting involved with APSCUF.  Collectively, we talk about the 

importance of shared governance.  We often talk about it, however, as if it is some-

thing that is the responsibility of the Administration or of Management. The truth is 

that shared governance is not simply something that the Administration does, it is 

something we need to do with the Administration.  How can we have shared govern-

ance if we do not have Faculty members willing to step up and be partners in the  

governance of the university?  What good is shared governance if we do not have a 

sufficient number of faculty willing to step forward when opportunities for leadership 

are provided?    There are many opportunities to become involved at IUP. The Sen-

ate, Department, and College committees and other university-wide opportunities ex-

ist. And yes, many of our membership get involved at these various levels.  
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There are some functions, however, for which APSCUF involvement is essential; in particular, any issues that 

are related to the Collective Bargaining Agreement must include the involvement of APSCUF.   

 

Once the dust clears and you get settled for the year, please contact me if you are interested in getting involved 

with APSCUF business.  APSCUF involvement doesnôt pay, but the rewards are limitless! 

 

Once again, welcome to the 2015-16 academic year.   

 

In solidarity, 

 

Mark  

 

Mark Staszkiewicz 

August, September, & October 

Calendar of Events 
 

 

August 

21    General Membership Meeting 

24    Classes Begin 

 

 

September 

       3    Executive Committee  

       7    No Classes 

     10    Representative Council  

24-26    Legislative Assembly 

 

 

                October 

1 Executive Committee 

8     Representative Council 

 



 

 

SAVE THE DATE  

IUP -APSCUF GENERAL MEMBERSHIP 

MEETING  

FRIDAY, AUGUST 21, 2015  

11 A.M.  

JOHNSON 247  



MOVE -IN DAY!  
August 22nd 7 a.m. to 1 p.m. 

APSCUF supports MOVE-IN DAY at IUP 2015-

2016! 
 

The summer is rapidly coming to a close, and we will once again be hosting new students and their families as we 

welcome them to campus. APSCUF is looking for a few able-bodied, cheery, and welcoming folks to assist as we ac-

commodate new students and reassure parents that IUP is a safe, healthy place for learning. It is a huge honor to have 

the faith these parents have granted us as we welcome new students into this next important growth phase for them.  

 

Wonôt you please consider donating an hour, two, a morning, an afternoon, or even the day to assist APSCUF as we 

show new students how warm, welcoming, and nurturing IUP is as a place of higher education?  

 

We are congregating August 22nd at the front of Keith Hall, by the circle at 7 a.m. You will get your ñassignmentsò at 

that point. We will be doing the following: 

 

¶ Greeting families and new students 

¶ Passing out water and candy 

¶ Reassuring parents! 

 

The more hands that show, the less work is involved! We will be staffing four stations: the Flagstone area (main check

-in area), the Northern Suites (residence hall between Keith and Breezedale), Eberly, and the ñoldò quadðinside the 

area behind Delaney Hall. We will once again have the use of the ROTC cart to assist us as we meet and greet new 

students. Please reserve time between 7 a.m. and 1 p.m. to perform a little civic duty! If you are ready, willing, and 

able, please notify Bonnie at bjmarlin@iup.edu or at 724-357-3021 of your intentions. Thank you again for volunteer-

ing. 

 

You should come dressed in comfortable shoes and attire for this event. It is however, mandatory to wear a SMILE!   
                  

mailto:bjmarlin@iup.edu
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Greetings. I hope your summer is going well. Got a minute? 

 

IUP-APSCUF is planning a series of goodwill advertisements 

in The Indiana Gazette (and elsewhere) that would highlight 

the public-service work of union members. As President 

Mark Staszkiewicz proposes, the ads will focus on faculty 

members and coaches with expertise in their fields, such as 

back-to-school tips for parents, teaching children to read, 

dealing with depression, etc. 

 

The idea is to gather APSCUF members' brief descriptions 

(a paragraph) of their engagements with -- or outreach to -- 

the community. We will expand on those paragraphs as the 

academic year proceeds and the ad series starts publication. 

 

Got a nominee? Please email a brief blurb to IUP-APSCUF 

P.R. Committee chair Dave Loomis at doloomis@iup.edu.  

An example is included on the next page of this newsletter. 

 

Thank you, in advance, for your participation with this pro-

ject. 

Showcasing APSCUF Members & Their  

Public Service Work 
By 

Dr. David Loomis, IUP-APSCUF Public Relations 

mailto:doloomis@iup.edu


APSCUF Cares: 

Professor Ryan Beeken 

 

 
¶ Who:    Dr. Ryan N. Beeken, Director of Choral Studies, member of APSCUF 

¶ Where:  Indiana University of Pennsylvania  

¶ When:   August 2012 ï present 

¶ What:   Conductor, Pennsylvania Music Educatorôs Region III High School      

  Honor Choir, Johnstown High School, February 2014.  

   

  Conductor, Blair County Junior High Honor Choir, Hollidaysburg  

  High School, February 2014. 

   

  Conductor, Armstrong County High School Honor Choir, Ford  

  City, November 2013. 

   

  Conductor, 2015 Pennsylvania Music Educators Association  

  Region 1 Honor Choir, Washington, PA, February 2015. 

   

  Volunteer, Carol Teti Memorial HymnFest, Calvary Presbyterian  

  Church, Indiana. 
 

 

 



2014 IUP-APSCUF Scholarship Winners Recognized 

By Bonnie Jo Young 

IUP-APSCUF Office Manager 

On Thursday, March 19th, IUP-APSCUF Representative Council recognized the 2014 IUP-APSCUF Scholarship 

winners.  IUP-APSCUF again awarded six scholarships to students.  In attendance at the meeting were Mr. Jonathan 

Suhirman, Interior Design, and Ms. Hannah Williams, Speech Language Pathology, both of whom won traditional 

student scholarships.  Not in attendance were Mr. Kyle Fine, Marketing/Human Resources and local union member 

affiliate winner; Mr. Ian Forte, Biology and non-traditional student winner; Mr. James Kirwin, Communications Me-

dia/History and Richard Hazley winner; and Ms. Courtney Friese, Athletic Training and traditional student winner.  

IUP-APSCUF congratulates all of the scholarship winners and wishes them much success in all of their endeavors! 

Above:  Mr. Jonathan Suhirman (left) and Ms. Hannah Williams (right front), both IUP-APSCUF Traditional 

Student Scholarship winners, pose with Dr. Jay Start, Dr. Karen Stein, and Dr. David Stein, following the an-

nouncement of the 2014 IUP-APSCUF Scholarship winners at Representative Council in March. (Photo by Dr. 

David Loomis) 



On Friday, May 1, 2015 at the General Membership Meeting/End-of-the-Year Social, Dr. David Loomis, Journalism 

Department, was presented with the IUP-APSCUF Meritorious Service Award by Dr. Mark Staszkiewicz and Dr. 

David Stein.  Dr. Loomis was presented with the award for his outstanding service to APSCUF in various capacities: 

departmental representative to the IUP-APSCUF Representative Council, ICCAP Powerpack fundraiser, IUP-

APSCUF Public Relations chairperson, and IUP-APSCUF photographer.  Dr. Loomis also represents APSCUF on the 

IUP-APSCUF Executive Committee and graciously serves in the capacity of IUP-APSCUF photographer at all our 

events.  We congratulate him and appreciate his service and contributions to APSCUF as well as to the Indiana com-

munity. 

2015 Meritorious Service Award Recipient 

By Bonnie Jo Young 

Photographs by Dr. David Loomis 

At left:  Dr. Mark Staszkiewicz, 

Dr. P. Michael Kosicek, and Dr. 

Heide Witthöft have a light-

hearted discussion. 

At left:  IUP -APSCUF members and their families enjoy 

the variety of food arranged by Dr. Richard Hsiao, Social 

Events co-chairperson, and Pao-Ying Hsiao, Social Events 

co-chairperson. 

At right:  Dr. Sarah Wheeler 

celebrates winning a door 

prize at the social. 



Above:  Jean, Larry, and grandson Daniel Turton. (Submitted photo.) 

Larry And Jean Turton Give to IUP -APSCUF Scholarship Fund  

By Dr. David Loomis 

IUP-APSCUF Public Relations Chairperson 

Dr. Lawrence J. Turton, Distinguished University Professor Emeritus, and his wife Jean recently made three donations 

to the IUP-APSCUF Scholarship Fund.  

 

The Turtonsô donations were made in memory of Mrs. Nancy DeFurio, former IUP-APSCUF office manager; in 

memory of Dr. Frank Fazio, professor emeritus in the Chemistry Department; and in appreciation of Dr. Susan Glor-

Scheib, recently retired from the Department of Communication Disorders, Special Education, and Disability Ser-

vices. 

 

IUP-APSCUF President Dr. Mark Staszkiewicz expressed appreciation for the Turtonsô contributions. 

 

"The entire IUP-APSCUF community was saddened to hear of the loss of Nancy DeFurio and Frank Fazio,ò Stasz-

kiewicz said. ñThey helped many faculty and students while at IUP and into their retirements.  Susan Glor-Scheib's 

retirement will leave a deep hole to fill in the Special Education and Clinical Services Department, the department Dr. 

Turton served during his career at IUP.  

  

ñFor Larry and Jean Turton to honor each of these individuals with a donation in their names to the APSCUF scholar-

ship fund is a lasting tribute to their contributions.  Larry and Jean set a great example for how we can keep the 

memory of retirees alive and help students in the future, and I am very grateful for their generous support." 

 

Dr. Turton retired in 2001. Jean Turton, a case worker for the state Department of Welfare, also is retired. 

 


